
8th July 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
First of all, thank you all for your kind donations towards 
our Summer Fair. We truly are blessed to have such  
supportive families. The PTFA funds continue to provide those extra events and 
experiences for our children. We look forward to a full year of fund raising 
events next year. 
  
The rich learning experiences continue even as we begin to draw to a close. The 
Year 3 pupils were thrilled with their recent visit to Middleport Pottery museum. 
Their historical knowledge of the pottery industry really is impressive. I was also 
not surprised to hear from staff how well behaved and engaging our children 
were throughout the visit. Well done year 3! 
  
On Wednesday of this week a very excited Year 1 visited Llandudno. I am not 
sure who enjoyed the trip more, the staff and volunteers or the children! The  
photographs available via our Twitter page speak volumes!   
  
Finally, it was wonderful to see so many Year 2 families join us for an afternoon 
of history and Design and Technology learning, although I am not sure the 
sweeping brushes survived the aftermath! Once again, it was a pleasure to open 
our doors and share in the joy of learning with your child. We were super  
impressed with your designs too! 
  
 
Wishing you a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Z.L. Cooper 
Headteacher 
  
 

Diary Dates 

11th July 2022 

Leavers Concert at 6.30pm 

Nursery Graduation 9.15am 

12th July 2022 

Year 4 to The Sandhole Park 

13th July 2022 

Year 2 Trip to Knowsley Safari 

Park 

14th July 2022 

Reception Trip to Peak Wildlife 

Park 

18th July 2022 

Year 4 Final Celebrations—

2.45pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Closes for  

Summer on Monday  

18th July 2022 at the  

usual end of day times 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

Busy Bees     93.3%  Class 5  96.0% 

Caterpillars   90.3%  Class 6  98.0% 

Class 2          97.3%  Class 7  83.3% 

Class 3          92.2%  Class 8  95.8% 

Class 4  92.0%  Class 9  96.5% 

Congratulations to Class 6 who have achieved 98.0%             

 attendance for the week! 



Achiever of the Week 

 

Busy Bees         Olivia-Rose Weston          

Caterpillars Ruari Rock 

Class 2           All of Class 2  

Class 3           Lilly Keily  

Class 4  Lexie James 

Class 5  Benji Cotterill 

Class 6  All of Class 6 

Class 7  All of Class 7 

Class 8  All of Class 8 

Class 9           All of Class 9 

Celebrate Good Times!  

Congratulations 

This week Rockstars Values—Respect 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley the 
best place to be! 

Nursery Ellemi Hughes &Elsie Barnett-Stubbs
  

Busy Bees        Toby Smith  

Caterpillars Leo Fitchford 

Class 2  Jessica Parry 

Class 3           All of Class 3  

Class 4  All of Class 4 

Class 5  Kallen Burdett 

Class 6  Poppy Giles 

Class 7           Rowan Hewitt 

Class 8            All of Class 8 

Class 9  All of Class 9 

 

 

Class 2   Leo Buyukcepal       

Class 3  Arlo Baker         

Class 4  Lucy Marsh        

Class 5   Lily Bedson     

Class 6   Tailah Hallmark      

Class 7   Sienna-Grace Barnett     

Class 8   Maya Velez-Colby      

Class 9     Hollie-Mai Tilstone     

Author of the Week 

House Points 

       Congratulations to Water  

Fire  174 Water  192 

      Air 169      Earth  155 

Keep up the good work everyone!  

 

 

Y2 parents—please remember that 
your child will no longer be provided 
with a universal free school meal when 
they start year 3. If you think that 
you may be eligible for free school 
meals please either apply online at 
https:// 
www.staffordshire.gov.uk/education/ 
educationalawardsbenefits/ Free-
SchoolMeals/ApplyOnline.aspx or call 
into the school office. 

  

If your child is using Kidz Zone or  

currently has school meals, can we ask 

that you now regularly check ParentPay 

to ensure that any  

overdue balance is brought up to date or 

any credit used  

before the end of the school year. 

 

Thank you 
School Meals 

From September 1st 2022, the cost of a 
school meal will increase to £2.50p per 

day. 

 

 

 

We will be on week 1 of our new dinner 
menu next week 

We will be on Week 1 of our new dinner 
menu next week. 



Having Fun at the Biddulph  

Parade! 

We would like to say thank you to everyone who took part, 

helped, smiled ,waved and made the Biddulph Festival 

Launch Parade so much fun.  You were loud, you were  

colourful,  you were wonderful. 

 

Thank you to our PTFA for the colourful balloons and to 

Biddulph Library for being so helpful. 
















